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DUNSTABLE TOWN CLERK

The 2021 official population as reported by the Town Clerk is
3,395. This represents a small increase from 2020 where 3,364
was reported.
* The Annual Street listing will be mailed the first week of Janu-
ary 2022. It will include a dog license application. In case you are
new to Massachusetts, the annual street listing is a legal document
of the Commonwealth and must be returned each year to remain
on the active voter list. Pursuant to MA law, your name can then be
removed from the voting list for failure to return the street listing af-
ter 2 years. If you do not receive one by the end of January, please
contact this office.
« Are you interested in running for a town board position? A list
of open offices will be certified and published after the New Year.
The legislation to change the position of Town Clerk from elected to
appointed has passed the House and is with the Senate. We remain
hopeful it will be resolved before the registrars certify vacancies
for 2022. If it has not passed, the vacancy will be certified as an
elected position. | am retiring in May (I'm not ready to say goodbye
just yet....). If the position remains elected, the candidate must be
a resident of Dunstable. If appointed, they can interview candidates
from outside of town.
* 2022 is a busy election year. The date of the September primary
is still being debated as is the Vote by Mail program and identifica-
tion requirements at the polls so stay tuned to this section and the
town website for updates.
Dog licenses will begin in early January. All dogs, 6 months and
older must be licensed. If you reserved a personal dog tag number,
your dog must be licensed by the end of January or the number
will be passed on (I'm not sure whether the new Town Clerk will
offer this program). We have to account for the dog numbers each
month with the Accountant (monies in). Seniors, age 70 and older,
have the fee waived pursuant to a town meeting vote. The dogs
must still be licensed.
» Town Clerk Office Hours — Monday, Tuesday and Thursdays
from 9:00 am — 1:00 pm and working remote one day, usually
Wednesday, depending on what deadlines, etc., I'm working with
that particular week. It is best to call ahead. This office will be
closed for vacation December 27 — January 10 but Lynn De-
Nyse will be here issuing dog licenses, hours and days are still
to be determined.

Whatever holiday you celebrate, make it a good one and
Happy New Year, best wishes for good health!!

Carol A. Skerrett, Town Clerk CMMC 978-649-4514 x222
CSkerrett@dunstable-ma.gov

IN MEMORY OF

Robert J. Ogden
Gloria E. Flinn Goss
Alice R. Gustafson Ekstrom

DUNSTABLE VETERAN SERVICES OFFICE

This is the beginning of a New Year and | thought that | would
share an excellent Medlcare resource for all of you veterans and

figure out what is best for you and your family.

The Dunstable Veterans | would like to honor who were born
in January, but have since passed away that are currently in our
database are the following:

Robert Durst — 24 Jan — Army - WWII

Thomas Farry -15 Jan — Navy — WWII

Leo Orzechowski — 7 Jan — Air Force - Vietnam

Our many thanks to those who went the extra step to serve their
country.

As always, if you know of any Veteran or family member of any
veteran who might need assistance, please contact me. My hours
when | am normally available from 10:00AM to 2:00PM on Mondays
almost every week. You can also call or text on my cell and leave
a message 978-496-0985 or send me an email anytime at VSO@
Dunstable-ma.gov .

Dunstable Veteran Services Office

Joe Dean (Former USMC Sgt, Retired USAF Capt.)

Dunstable Veteran Services Officer

Proudly serving those who have served
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DUNSTABLE RURAL LAND TRUST
Mark your calendars for our 25" WINTERFEST!

WINTERFEST 2022
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2022
11am to 2pm at The McLoon Barn

Winterfest 2022 will be held at the McLoon Barn, located at Main St. and
Thorndike St. Join us for horse-drawn sleigh rides, warm up by the bonfire and
enjoy delicious refreshments. Dunstable Troop 28 will be helping again this year!

Bring your own snowshoes, x-country skis and sleds. Come out and enjoy
Winter! There is accessible parking. Sorry, no dogs are allowed at Winterfest.

For more information about the event you may call Bob at 978-649-7206.

To learn more about the DRLT go to their website at


https://www.medicareplans.com/va-military-and-medicare-benefits-resource/
https://www.medicareplans.com/va-military-and-medicare-benefits-resource/
http://drlt.org
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Welcome to your neighborhood 24-hour gym in Tyngsboro! We help you Get to a Healthier Place®.

NEW YEAR, NEW YOU EVENT

Wherever you are in life or in the world, we’ll
help you feel healthier and live happier. Our coaches
give you holistic support with training, nutrition, and
recovery — available 24/7 both in the club and online.
Come see for yourself!

Saturday, 1/15 from 9a-1p:
o Free Small Group Workouts
o Free Chair Massages
e Free Evolt body composition scans
e Discounts on membership,
coaching & more!

For more details on this event, find us on Facebook!
315 Middlesex Road, Unit 5
(978) 649-6537
nashua.tyngsboro@anytimefitness.com

WILD AND SCENIC RIVERS STEWARDSHIP
COUNCIL ANNOUNCES
2022 COMMUNITY GRANTS AVAILABLE

The Nashua, Squannacook, and Nissitissit Rivers Wild and
Scenic Stewardship Council announces the second year of their
Community Grants program. The program aims to engage munici-
palities and local organizations in protecting the rivers’ resources
and building strong local stewardship of the rivers.

Applications will be accepted from the communities along the
Wild and Scenic designated rivers (in MA: Ayer, Bolton, Dunstable,
Groton, Harvard, Lancaster, Pepperell, Shirley, and Townsend; in
NH: Brookline and Hollis). Applications are due by February 1,
2022 with awards announced in March, 2022.

Projects funded in the 2021 program included signs for Ayer’s
waterways and ponds, a connecting trail in Bolton, riverside tree
planting in Brookline, a management plan and training on invasive
plants in Pepperell, riverbank stabilization in Townsend, and support
for restoring a historical cooperage in Townsend.

A Request for Proposals and Grant Application for the 2022
program are available at .wildandscenicnashuarivers.oi|g
FOR INFO ON GDEF

Groton Dunstable Education Foundation
see www.gdefinc.org
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OPEN BURNING SEASON BEGINS
JANUARY 15™

Dunstable Fire Chief, Paul Zbikowski announced that Open
Burning season will soon begin and will end on May1st. Permits
are available daily from 9:30am to 12:30pm at the Fire Station on
Pleasant St. Permits cost $10 and are free to “over 65”.
Agricultural Permits are $15. Call for more info.

FEE AND PERMIT INFORMATION
You must follow all the rules and regulations
that are listed below.
Rules and Regulations
1. You can only burn brush and garden trimmings only.
2. Burning is allowed only between 10am and 4pm. No fire shall be
started after 12 noon and all fires must be extinguished by 4pm.
3. The permit holder must call the Fire Department @ 978-649-
6661 each day after 9am for permission to burn that day.
4. The fire must not be left unattended and must be at least 75 feet
from any structure.
5. Have available water supply, rakes, shovels, etc. for controlling
the fire.
Under all Circumstances the following are prohibited
1. The burning of Grass, Hay, Leaves, Stumps, tires and/or building
materials.
2. Burning of brush, trees, cane and/or driftwood from commercial
and/or institutional land clearing operations.
3. Burning at landfills or refuse disposal facilities other than
approved incinerators.
4. Large piles that will not readily burn or are of such size that they
will not be totally out by 4pm.
If you have other questions regarding burning, please call

the station at 978-649-6661.

Information is also posted on the town website

Igww. dunstable-ma.gov/dunstable-ﬁre-rescug
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EXTRA HANDS AND PAWS
Pet Care, both day and overnight. Dog walking.
Cat Care in your home. Vacation home checks, plant
watering. Please call Diane Nilsen at 978-649-8786 or
email dianeinilsen@gmail.com.
|
PIANO LESSONS
Given by Catherine O’Malley
In-Person or Virtual
$30 per 1/2 hour session
Call 978-649-6413

DOWN TO EARTH HOUSE CLEANING
Weekly/Bi-Weekly/Monthly. Personalized jobs, floors
woodwork, vacuum & dusting. Much more. If you want
your house cleaned with a personal touch it’s time to call
MARLA at 978-649-9824. Free estimates. References.

The deadline is January 10th for the February issue.
If you missed the deadline contact me as soon as
possible. Please send in your news or articles

to anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com.
If you have a business and you would like more information about
advertising, please call 978-419-1914 or email me.

Thank you, Anne

DUNSTABLE SENIORS
Program Coordinator Susan Tully 978-649-6750
or Email at sjt0213@yverizon.net
Dunstable Seniors ...... we are a peer group for those over 60.
HAPPY BIRTHDAY to all who are celebrating this month!

MEETINGS are now held on Wednesday
at the Dunstable Library
We will have access to the community room from 10 — 2.

You are more than welcome to take part in....cribbage, dominos,
and scrabble groups that will be on hand. Masks will be required
except while eating.

GOOD NEWS For January we will be able to offer meals on
Wednesday, January 5" and 26™. On the first Wednesday we will
be celebrating those with January birthdays. The menu for that day
is tossed salad, pizza, cake & ice cream. On the 26th we will have
Stuffed chicken breast, butternut squash, green beans, and jello.
This meal is provided by Elder Services of Merrimack Valley. Cost is
$3.00. Reservation for all meals is required one week prior to
each meal.

You are more than welcome to bring your own and take part
in, cribbage, dominos, and scrabble groups that will be on hand.
Masks will be required except while eating.
BOOK GROUP Our group will meet at 10:30, on January 15% in
the community room of the Dunstable church. We will be discussing
The Handmaiden’s Tale by Margaret Atwood. Summary: Offred
is a Handmaid in the Republic of Gilead. She may leave the home
of the Commander and his wife once a day to walk to food markets.
She must lie on her back once a month and pray that the Com-
mander makes her pregnant, because in an age of declining births,
Offred and the other Handmaids are valued only if their ovaries are
viable. Offred can remember the years before, when she had a job,
money of her own, and access to knowledge.
Everyone is responsible for getting their own book but can be or-
dered thru the Dunstable library.
HABITAT FOR HUMANITY OF GREATER LOWELL CRITICAL
HOME REPAIR PROGRAM Are you a Dunstable senior or veteran
whose home is in need of a critical repair? Did you know that
Habitat for Humanity of Greater Lowell does more than just build
homes for local families? In an ongoing effort to meet the Habitat
mission that everyone should have a decent and affordable place to
live in dignity and safety, Habitat Lowell also offers a Critical Home
Repair Program for income qualified seniors and veterans with
homes in need of a critical repair. Repairs focus on safety, acces-
sibility, code enforcement and weatherization and energy efficiency
so that seniors and veterans can remain safely in their homes. To
find out more, please visit https://lowellhabitat.org/what-we-do/
criticalhome-repairs/ or contact Habitat Lowell Critical Repairs
Coordinator, Kim Raymond at 978-692-0927 option 4 or critical-
repairs@lowellhabitat.org.

Sign Up Now
for the spring season!
Reach us on-line at LONGOLC.COM
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Conslruction « Maintenance
Excavation
Drainage Systems
Snow Management
Shrubs / Trees
Walls /| Walks / Patios
Bulk Product Delivery

harvey

‘Whinte Bamorenl o Recychng

Weekly Trash & Recycling Pickups For Dunstable
& Surrounding Areas

1-800-321-3002
customerservice@elharvey.com

Call (508) 836-3000 Visit &ww.elharveg.cog

DUNSTABLE

FORMS!

POURED CONCRETE FOUNDATIONS
David W. Crandall
PRESIDENT
Office/Fax: 8978-649-6409 = Cell: 978-807-8426

PO Box 245+ Dunstable, MA 01827



www.elharvey.com
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® CALL TODAY
978-735-2419

131 Stedman St. Unit #6 Chelmsford, MA 01824

WELL ADULT CLINIC
The clinic will be held on Wednesday, January 26*" in the
Dunstable library from 11:00 — noon. Maureen Scott, our new
nurse will be on hand at these clinics which allows for personalized,
one on one attention from the nurse. Offered services include blood
pressure and blood sugar screening, diet and nutrition information
and teaching, medication review and assistance with identifying and
coordinating community resources and referrals.

Be prepared to wear a mask since it is required for all munici-
pal buildings.Contact Nashoba Board of Health at 978-772-3335
ext.340 or if you have any questions or are in
need of their services.
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The West Family has been overwhelmed by the outpouring of
support from you, our neighbors. Over the course of a six week pe-
riod from mid-November until right before Christmas we were privi-
leged to be a drop location for nearly 500 toys that were distributed
to families in need in our local and surrounding communities. We
cannot thank you enough for coming out and giving so generously
and we also owe a huge shout out to our partner in this campaign,
Maureen Amaral from Coldwell Banker Realty.

While we just supply the location for the box to sit at, Maureen
does the brunt of the work picking up all of the toys and then deliv-
ering them to their next stop to get into the hands of many excited
children. There were many days where she had to make multiple
stops to pick up the toys because the collection box was overfilled.

As we begin a new year our hearts have been warmed with all
of the good we were able to experience as we ended what was cer-
tainly another trying year on so many fronts. From our family to
yours, again we say THANK YOU and we wish you and yours a
happy and healthy 2022!
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FOR
SWALLOW UNION SCHOOL

Check out the Box Top for Education app! You can track the
school’s progress. The goal for 2021-2022 is $1,000. Thisis a
direct, simple way to help Swallow Union. Many new products
continue to be added, there are Bonus Offers, Specially Marked
Packages and Sweepstakes for Bonus Box Tops for the school to
win bonus. You can even set scan reminders for your Receipts.
While traditional Box Tops are being phased out of production,
YOU CAN STILL CLIP AND TURN IN BOX TOPS! You’ll continue
to find them on many products throughout the store for the next
few years, including Hefty, Green Giant, Reynolds, Scott, Ziploc,
Kleenex, and Finish (look for old logo). Just check the expiration
date on them before you turn them in.
i your support! Chrissy McLane
Box Tops for E i i -
tswallowunion@gmail.

ialnn agall 10
ementary School swallowunionapt.org
con| facebook.com/APTSwallowUnion

At this time the Town Hall is closed on Fridays

DUNSTABLE TOWN HALL DIRECTORY

[Town Hall (978) 649-4514. The departmental extensions are as follows:|
221 Town Accountant 222 Town Clerk 223 Council on Aging
224 Selectmen (handles many depts.) Also for Animal Control Officer.
After hours call Police at 978-649-8891. If emergency call 911
226 Building Inspector 227 Road Commission
228 Tax Collector/Treasurer 229 Board of Health
230 Conservation/Planning Board 249 Assessors, Water Dept
Please dial 0 if you need assistance.
Veteran’s Officer 978-649-3919
POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 978-649-7445 POLICE & EMT 911
FIRE DEPT. TELEPHONE NUMBERS TO REPORT A FIRE CALL 911
Business Line...... 978-649-6661  FAX...........c...... 978-649-6072
Alarm System* 978-448-6666*can be used to call in a fire from cell phone

|Visit M.dunstable-ma.gog for contact info, news & updates
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DUNSTABLE COUNCIL ON AGING
DIRECTOR OF THE COUNCIL ON AGING
Anne Fenochetti Email: afenochetti@dunstable-ma.gov
978-649-4514 ext. 223 Hours: Tues 8-12, Wed 8-11

DUNSTABLE COUNCIL ON AGING Barbara Martin, chairman;
Mary Dow, secretary; Donald Pottle and Joan Simmons.
The Mission of the Dunstable Council on Aging is to serve as a
supportive family resource as emerging needs of Dunstable
residents become more complex; and to advocate for and provide,
in a cost-effective manner, a safe, congenial environment where
seniors may participate in social, educational, and cultural programs
reflective of their needs. Feel free to give us your ideas.
Bone Builders Program Are you ready to start exercising aain?
Brian O’Donnell has resumed classes on Wednesdays and Fridays
at 10:30 at the Dunstable library. Bone Builders is a FREE, low im-
pact, balance and strength training exercise program. Please drop
in if you are interested in joining.
Sand Delivery Snow and ice will soon be upon us and the Dun-
stable Highway Dept. wants to help keep you safe. If you would
like a bucket of sand for your sidewalk/stairs contact Kristina at ext.
227(town hall)978-649-4514 to get on the list.
Well Adult Clinic January 26" in the Dunstable library from
11:00 — noon. Maureen Scott, our new nurse will be on hand
at these clinics which allows for personalized, one on one atten-
tion from the nurse. Offered services include blood pressure and
blood sugar screening, diet and nutrition information and teaching,
medication review and assistance with identifying and coordinating
community resources and referrals.
Alzheimer Support is a free service that assists Dunstable fami-
lies who have loved ones with Alzheimer’s disease or dementia.
Through our free search tool and database of Alzheimer’s care
facilities, families in need of care for their loved ones can locate
licensed care homes and communities in the Dunstable area that
are best equipped to provide care for their loved ones. Go to

Izheimersupport.com/memory-care/massachusetts
**** Fabulous Feet by Diane Diane Stanley, a foot care special-
ist nurse, is now available to do home visits. She will check feet,
trim nail, treat ingrown nails, corns and calluses. Experience with
diabetics. Home visit is $60.00 for a 1hour visit. Call 978-667-0644
to make an appointment.
**++* Brown Bag Food Program This program offers a FREE bag
of groceries the 4" Tuesday of each month. Each bag contains a
variety of basic healthy foods. Bags need to be picked up at the
Tyngsboro Senior Center. Call Laura Marsan 978-946-1303 for
more information.
Loaves and Fishes Food Pantry Open to Dunstable residents
providing food and support. call us at 978-772-4627 for more inf.
PACH Food Pantry in Pepperell Is open to Dunstable residents.
Anyone in need should contact them at 978-925-9770 or www.
pachoutreach.org PACH is located at 66Hollis St. Pepperell. Hour of
operation Tues 5-7pm, and Thurs. 2—4 & 5-7pm. If you would like to
donate items a collection box is located outside West’s Auto.
I’'m in the Donut Hole What Can | Do? If you have reached or are
about to reach that gap in your part D plan, the Commonwealth’s
Prescription Advantage program can help. For individuals with an
annual income of less than $38,640 or $52,260 married. Prescrip-
tion Advantage can help lower your co- payments while in this gap.
Call for more information at 1-800-243-4636 or go online at
Igww.grescriQtionadvantage.ord
Medicare  Remember if you are turning 65 you should contact
Social Security to enroll in Medicare. Medicare has no connection to
your eligibility for social security benefits. If you have questions call
Elder Services at 1-800-892-0890. The Centers for Medicare and
Medicaid Services at 1-800-633-4227.
Book Delivery is available through the Dunstable Library on Thurs-
days. Just let Anne know if you or someone you know needs books
or audio material. Call 978-649-7830
Van Service is available for medical appointments and grocery
shopping. Cost is $5.00 for local trips, Lowell, Chelmsford, Nashua,
Tyngsboro, Westford, Ayer, Groton & Pepperell. $10.00 for any
other. Check with Anne Fenochetti as soon as you know when your
appointment is to make sure a ride is available.

Continued on next page.
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Thinking of Selling your Home?
Don’t wait until Spring! The Market is Hot ....

Renee Boyle
Broker/Owner & Realtor

FREE Market Value of your Home
Located in Tyngsboro for over 16 years!

Lots to Love about Tyngsboro, Dunstable and
Surrounding Communities.

There is no place like Home, call Today!

www.BrokerReneeBoyle.com
978-479-8942

Email- ErokerRBoxIe@gmail.cog
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BADGER

GROTON

(Finaral Wome
Now affiliated with Marchand Funeral Home of Pepperell

Proud to be family owned and operated for over 100 years.

Offering Traditional and Cremation Services
Honoring all Faiths and Traditions

Pre-planning Options Available

(978)486-3709

45 School St, Groton, MA | www.badgerfuneral.com
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GROOMING BY

SARAH

Sarah Bozek ¢ Certified Dog Groomer

978-649-1717

Call for more information.

651 Old Dunstable Rd., Groton, MA 01450
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Plumbjng, Heating & Gas Fitting

« Kitchens & Bathrooms
* New Homes & Additions
* Radiant Floor Heating Systems
* Hydronic Heating Systems
» Water Treatment
Filtrations Systems
* Gas Piping
* Repair Service

MA Master #9866 NH Master #2654
TYNGSBORO

978-649-4077

KEVIN ESCOTT

Master Electrician
Residential/Commercial

141 Middlesex Road, Unit 9
Tyngsboro, MA 01878

Office: 978-226-5318
Cell: 978-569-3883

E-mail: escottelectrical@gmail.com
MA# 200824, NH# 11511M

ESCOTT ELECTRICAL
SERVICES, LLC

The Rose of Sharon
at Blossom Hill
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978-649-7559

www.roseofsharonflowers.co

Fresh. E[cgnnt. Local.

John Lambert
POWERWASHING ¢« CONSTRUCTION
PAINTING

Residential Interior & Exterior
Over 30 years industry experience.
Professional and done right!

Fully Insured
978-227-8807

bttgs://'ohnIambertgowerwashconstructionandgaint.comj

DUNSTABLE COUNCIL ON AGING continued

Meals on Wheels Do you or someone you know need the services
of Meals on Wheels? This service is now being merged with Tyngs-
boro’s MOW. For more information contact Merrimack Valley Elder
Services 1-800-892-0890

We have applications for RMV handicap placards

PENSION ACTION CENTER Free legal counseling for workers and
retirees who live or work in New England. Legal help line 1-888425-
6067.

Elder Hotline Finding the answer to questions about issues can
sometimes be confusing. The Attorney General’s Office has a state-
wide, toll-free telephone hotline to assist individuals on a wide range
of elder issues. The number is 1-888-243-5337 (TTY: 617-727-
4765) Monday thru Friday 10:00 am— 4:00 pm This elderly hotline
provides a valuable service to Massachusetts’ senior citizens, their
families, and other information about elder related issues and pro-
grams throughout the commonwealth.

Durable Medical Equipment Try us FREE before you buy. Check
out the COA’s inventory. We have a variety of good, gently used
walkers, wheelchairs, transport chairs, canes, commodes and much
more that people have generously donated. These are on loan and
need to be returned when not in use. PLEASE call first before you
drop off items. Accepted items should be brought to the Town Hall
only.

Message from the Fire Department A volunteer from the Dunsta-
ble Fire Dept.is available to check your smoke detectors or help to
install new ones, you just need to set up an appointment. They also
have night lights available to give away to keep you safe as you
move around in the dark. Files of Life Why everyone should have
their own File of Life. Medical emergencies happen any time. When
they do there is panic, urgency, and confusion. A File of Life puts
needed answers in the hands of EMTs. It allows first responders to
immediately begin the best possible treatment. Completed File of
Life have a magnetic strip on the back and should be place on your
refrigerator.

Living Alone Safely in Your Own Home The Dunstable COA is
working with the Fire Dept and the Police to keep those seniors
living alone safe in their home. They can secure a lock box with

a key on to your door at your home so that in an emergency help
would be able to get to you quickly. Information is available through
the Fire Dept. If you need the assistance of the fire department for
a non-emergency situation and you'’ve called the fire station, and
no one was there. Please call 978-448-6666 (Fire/Police/ems
Dispatch) they will notify the proper person or service to assist you.
Office # 978-649-6661

PACH PEPPERELL FOOD PANTRY
66 Hollis St., Pepperell. MA Tues 5-7pm, Thurs 2—-4 & 5-7pm.
PACH provides food, paper goods and personal care items to
residents in need of assistance. If interested in this service, or if you
want to help by making a donation of food or supplies, call
the Office at 978-925-9770 or visit their web site at

%.%achoutreach.or% You may also drop off donations at
est Auto Repair, easant St, in Dunstable, MA.

SHEPHERD OF THE VALLEY

LUTHERAN CHURCH
http://www.sov-Ic.org
To contact Pastor Rev. Susan Gaeta (978) 540-0768
or email her at pastorgaetasov@gmail.com
Please Note: Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran welcomes people
who are willing to wear face masks and still keep appropriate dis-
tance to worship in the sanctuary on Sunday mornings at 10 a.m.

We are located at 21 Washington St., Ayer, MA Thanks to the
Federated Church of Ayer for being so welcoming!

You may join in our service via online ZOOM. Sunday wor-
ship at 10am and Wednesday prayer group at 7pm. Please visit
our Facebook page or website and you will be able to see how
you can join in. We hope to ‘see’ you there!
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PRESCOTT SCHOOL COMMUNITY CENTER

Located at the Prescott School

145 Main Street, Groton, MA

Visit for more information and to register
for upcoming classes in January. Some classes will be held in per-
son and virtual and some only in person.

In the February issue of Neighbor to Neighbor, watch for the
class listing for February 10" to March 10™. Each month we will fea-
ture the schedule of classes for Prescott School Community Center,
for the upcoming month.

LOAVES AND FISHES
DRIVE-THRU PANTRY SCHEDULE

Open 9:00am to 12:00pm on the following days:
January 5, 7, 12, 15, 19, 21, 26, 28

Are you choosing between heating your home, buying
medications or feeding yourself and your family? We can help!
Loaves & Fishes’ mission is to provide nutritious food, in an
atmosphere of kindness and respect, to individuals in need who
reside in Ayer, Devens, Dunstable, Groton, Harvard, Littleton
and Shirley.

Weather related closings. Please check for news post on the
website, follow us on facebook or call us at 978-772-4627 to listen
to a recorded message.

Thank you! Area schools are wonderful supporters of the
Pantry! Collectively, over 5,200 pounds of food was donated during
the past few months by the outstanding young people who attend
the following schools: Maple Village Preschool-Dunstable, Swallow
Union School-Dunstable, Lura A. White School-Shirley, Ayer Shirley
Regional High School, Littleton Middle School and Bromfield

School-Harvard.
M.Ioavesfishesgantg.org

DUNSTABLE
DEMOCRATIC TOWN COMMITTEE

Come join like-minded people from town and learn what the
party is doing from the local to federal levels. The next meeting will
be held in January, February or March 2022. Follow us on
facebook.com/Dunstable-Democratic-Town-Committee.

For more information you may email rglod30@gmail.com.

TOWN OF DUNSTABLE BOARD OF HEALTH
TRASH & RECYCLING PICKUP PROGRAM

The Town offers a trash & recycling pickup program for all
residents. The fee is $300.00 per year valid July through June of
each year. The fee drops by $25.00 each month. As an example,
if you join in August the yearly fee will be $275.00. All subscriptions
expire on June 30" each year. The subscription includes a
35-gallon trash container and a 64-gallon recycling container.

We also offer overflow bags for sale for $3.00 each in rolls of 5
for $15.00 for those weeks that you cannot fit all your trash in the
grey trash container. Our pickup day is every week on Thursday.
There are 6 holidays that will change that date to Friday. That list
will be given to you when you sign up. On occasion the weather
might also change that day to a Friday. That announcement will
appear on the town website cover page under news.

If you would like to sign up for pickup you may do so at
and go to online payments. Scroll down halfway
down the page for Board of Health — trash. You may also purchase
overflow bags at the same website by filling in the amount and we
will recognize the amount is for bags. You will have to pick them up
at the town hall Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m. Please bring
your confirmation sheet with you. You may also sign up for trash
pickup or purchase bags at the town hall Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m.—
4:00 p.m. and pay by cash or check.

Any further questions should be forwarded to [ferrari@dunstablej
or call 978-649-4514, Ext. 229. and leave a message. Al
inquiries are usually answered in a timely manner.

| I
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Invented for life

Matt's Monthly

Mechanical Memo

By Matt Manning

Warm baths are great for your health. Here are
five healthy reasons to draw a bath tonight.

Elevate your mood. Bathing in warm water
induces feelings of comfort and easiness—

the kind of security that allows mind and body
to relax.

Relieves Muscle Pain. Heat gets blood
moving, which can also help sore or tight
muscles to relax, while anti-inflammatory salt
baths have also shown to have positive effects
on people suffering from metabolic diseases
like type 2 diabetes.

Improve sleep. Warm baths raise body
temperature, and exiting rapidly cools it down,
thus instigating the production of melatonin,
and better preparing one for sleep.

D

Heart Healthy. Taking regular warm baths can
help reduce blood pressure.

Burn Calories. Though no match for aerobics,
a good sweat induced by a hot bath can burn
as many calories as taking a walk.

Until next month, stay comfortable. Maw

Got a question? Drop me a note!

matt@denommeeplumbing.com

ENOMMEE

Count on our Bosch-accredited team of
pros for expert installation, and service,
while maximizing all available rebates.

Water Heaters © Boilers ® Furnaces ® Central Air * Heat Pumps ¢ Installation ¢ Service
24-Hour Emergency On-Call Service ¢ Project Financing Options Available

978-649-8886 - DenommeePlumbing.com

Quiet, reliable comfort.

i Y e .

_ »\:,, Bosch Greenstar

Over 4 million -
sold world-wide, :
Greenstar is the world's
best-selling residential boiler
system. Ideal for providing
comfortable radiant heating
and endless hot water.

Book a no-cost quote today

21 Westech Drive - Tyngsboro, MA

Master License #12702 MA ¢ Master License #3637 NH ¢ Corp. Plumbing License 2729 ¢ Construction Supervisor’s License C.S. 093118
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GROTON FOOD PROJECT
The Groton Neighborhood Food Project (GNFP) is a non-profit
organization that helps families in our community by organizing
neighborhoods to collect food and other grocery items. A Door-to-
Door Collection System Serving Loaves & Fishes Food Pantry. You
fill a bag and it will be picked up. Please join our growing network of
neighborhood volunteers — it is fun & rewarding for the whole family!

On Facebook: bttgs://www.facebook.com/Groton FoodPro'ecg If

you would like to learn more about the GNFP, and how you can

help, please go to https://grotonfoodproject.co

The upcoming food collections are on February 12, 2022
and April 9, 2022.

Andy & Lisa Cornellier

Property Core & Construction

(978) 490-7716

al,comellier@gmoil.com
cornellierpropertycare. com

,. Home Feptovements
Mt riofyf Exderior Repair
i _,E"lﬁr:ﬂ Corpantey

oy Gh Servicet

M Lico® - 055341 Rag # 140298

A. L. Cornellier

Fully ‘M?’ Hardy St.
Licensed Dunstable, Ma
icense gﬁ g} _ g/
=, =, " .

Crandall’s Child Care
Call Ms. Patti for an Appointment
Openings For Toddlers, Pre School and
School Age Only. Full & Part Time.

Please note: No openings for infants at this time.
978-649-0211 E-mail: Crandallschildcare@gmail.com
Following CDC and State Guildelines.

MERRIMACK

VALLEY
KELLERWILLIAMS. REALTY

KELLER WWILLLAMS®E MERRIMACK VALLEY
3 LAN DRIVE, SLNTE 300
WESTFORD, MA 01884

Esch office s indleperdently cwessd and cperated

C: 978-T58-1935
O 978-492-3280
sharanparadn@ker.com

Paul J. Mariano & Associates

Income Tax Consulting & Preparation
Bookkeeping Services
Financial Planning

Paul J. Mariano
(978) 649-9180
FAX 978-649-9243

P.O. Box 250
Dunstable, MA 01827

SCOUTS BSA DUNSTABLE

If you are interested in learning more about the
Boy Scout Troop T28B Or Girl Scout Troop T28G,
we have a contact page set up on our

website: 4Httgs:lldunstable28.m¥troog.uslcontac!
LR &

FACE COVERINGS

All town buildings require that you wear a mask indoors.
Many businesses and facilities also ask that you wear a mask.

TYNGSBORO CHURCH OF CHRIST
27 OIld Tyng Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879
(about 1 mile south of Tyngsboro bridge on Rt. 3A)
Evangelist: Nathan Combs 1-978-703-4741
Web Site: www.tyngsborochurchofchrist.org
Email: thechristians@juno.com
Home bible studies in Nashua, Tyngsboro, Dracut, and Lowell.

THE FOOLISHNESS OF JESUS

You and | are naturally attracted to well-built, stylish, accom-
plished people who exude an air of command. We are drawn to
eloquent messages that dwell on human potential and achievement.
We long to become part of elite groups of people that draw the
admiring gaze of others.

Surprisingly, Christianity does not cater to any of these inclina-
tions, despite man’s repeated attempts to make it fit our molds.
Think of the chief architect, Jesus of Nazareth. After he was born,
he was not laid in a jewel-encrusted crib, but in an animal trough
(Luke 2.7). Although he descended from King David, Jesus was
born into a lowly family of construction workers (Matthew 13.55), he
came from a backwater town (John 1.46), and there was nothing
impressive about his physical presence (Isaiah 53.2).

Additionally, Jesus’ gospel (good news) was unsophisticated. He
frequently spoke to crowds with confusing parables without publicly
explaining them. His cryptic sayings disturbed and repelled his
audiences - “eat my flesh and drink my blood!” (John 6). When he
did speak clearly, he taught his disciples that lowliness defines the
citizens of his heavenly kingdom. “Whoever exalts himself will be
humbled, and whoever humbles himself will be exalted” (Matthew
23.12).

With a few notable exceptions, the men Jesus selected to
preach this message were not highly-educated, successful men
in the worldly sense. They were fishermen and common people,
just like their rabbi. When the apostle Paul wrote to the Corinthian
church, a group used to elegant traveling rhetoricians, he reminded
them of both the nature of the gospel as well as its proclaimers.
“For Christ... [sent me] to preach the gospel, and not with words of
eloquent wisdom, lest the cross of Christ be emptied of its power.
For the word of the cross is folly to those who are perishing, but to
us who are being saved it is the power of God” (1 Corinthians 1.17-
18). Was all of this foolishness accidental on God’s part? On the
contrary - “God chose what is low and despised in the world, even
things that are not, to bring to nothing things that are, so that no hu-
man being might boast in the presence of God” (vss. 27-28). A lowly
message will attract a lowly people. “Not many of you were wise
according to worldly standards, not many were powerful, not many
were of noble birth” (vs. 26).

All of these thoughts fit perfectly into the scope of Bible history.
God has always selected leaders who were clearly deficient in
some obvious way. God has always issued commands that seemed
counter-intuitive to the people who received them. God has always
raised up a minority people who were inferior to the strong na-
tions around them. Why? To make it clear where the true power of
salvation lies. It does not lie in the intelligence, strength, and glory
of mankind. The power of God is in a painful, humiliating Roman
cross. Are we content to embrace it ourselves?


https://www.facebook.com/GrotonFoodProject/

ATTENTION 2022 HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES RESIDING IN DUNSTABLE
Congratulations on your pending graduation!

We are delighted to announce the availability of the Helene Morgan Babcock and Alfred Babcock Memorial Scholarship, and invite
you to apply for these generous funds as you continue your education.

During the winter of 1923, the home of the Morgan family here in town caught fire and was largely destroyed. The citizens of our
community responded to the crisis by taking in the children (all 17 of them!), keeping the family together and aiding in the reconstruction of
their home. One of the children, Helene Morgan Babcock, remembered the words of her mother, “Never forget the kindness of the people
of Dunstable,” and so established a scholarship fund to be made available to the graduating students of Dunstable as they continue their
education.

The amounts of these grants are substantial, with one of the Babcock Scholars receiving $4,000 each year for up to four years. A
number of additional $2,000 scholarships are granted to other students on a one-time basis.

Additionally, Dunstable’s Commissioners of Trust Funds authorized the Babcock Scholarship Committee to award the Russell G. and
Shirley L. Tobey Scholarship, which is a one-time award of $1,000. Applicants applying for the Babcock Scholarship will be automatically
considered for the Tobey Scholarship; there is no additional application required. The Tobey Scholarship recipient will be chosen using the
Babcock Scholarship selection criteria.

Scholarships may be applied to expenses incurred in the pursuit of advanced education beyond the secondary level in two or four year
institutions, vocational education institutions, or formalized apprenticeship programs (the main scholarship for 4 year full time only).

Starting February 3, 2022, applications will be available at the town hall, library, your school guidance office, or by emailing
. Completed applications can be submitted electronically to the above email, or to the PO
Box listed below no later than Wednesday, March 16, 2022. Questions regarding the application process can be sent to
Eabcockscholarshigfund@gmail.cog. We hope you take advantage of this wonderful opportunity. Babcock Scholarship Trustees,

P.O. Box 24, Dunstable, MA 01827

DUNSTABLE FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY
i, ssieen Tyngsborough
www.dunstable-ma.gov cIick on library FUNERAL HOME ™~

Mary Beth Pallis - Director — w . . .
Karen Debreceni - Children’s Librarian kdebrece debrecem @dunstablepl.org Our Family Serving Yours

Like us on FACEBOOK to receive program updates!

L e  Traditional Funerals 4 Cassaway Drive
www.facef)ook.com/pageleunstabIe-PubIlc-lerary/219991908117595 e Cremation Services Tyngsborough, MA 01879
NEW lerary Hours: Tues 3pm-8pm; Wed 10am-2pm, e  Green Burial Products 978-419-4954
Thurs 10am-6pm, Fri 10am-2pm; Sat 10am-2pm e  Memorial Services tyngsboroughfh@gmail.com

Community Room Artist Check out the wonderful new artwork www.tyngsboroughfuneralhome.com

done by Alice Sneizek. Her collection of paintings are incredible!
Preschool Story Hour Please come in with your 3, 4 or 5 year
old for story hour. Story hour is held on Thursdays and Fridays. We

meet from 10:30 — 11:30. The program includes stories, songs and '
a craft or activity. Come in and join the fun! Please check on the dpl P G 0
facebook page for additional information. =2

Adult Book Club Our group will meet at 10:30 on Saturday 1/15 at
the Dunstable church.

Bone Builders Program Classes are on Wednesdays and Fridays :

at 10:30. This is a free, low impact, balance and strength training FREE ESTIHATES! R£L[ABLE Sé
exercise program.

Homework Club The library is offering homework help every
Tuesday night from 6:00 — 7:00 for the school year. This is a free
service for children from Kindergarten to High School. Honor FULLY INSURED
Students from local high schools are available to help the children.

These students help children understand their math homework and
more. If your child is attending, please call by 5:30 so we can be

¥
sure a student will be here for your child. g ol { ;'.j:
Chapter Book Reading Mrs. D will be reading from a chapter book ¢ A
each Tuesday night at 5:30 pm. Please join her on dpl facebook A
i

live to listen to the story. Any suggestions for favorite chapter books
will be appreciated.

Take and Makes for January Come to the library to pick up
materials to make two snowy day projects. More information will be
on the Dunstable Public Library Facebook page. All the directions

and supplies are included. All bags will be in the library lobby. No 603.7 9,3363
sign ups are needed. Supplies are limited.

January 11th - Make a snowy day project.

January 25th - Make an adorable snowman project. *
Mrs. D is looking for item’s for the Summer Reading Program
... Do you have doubles of games or toys from Christmas? Are {% @THEGRAFTSMANNH COM
you trying to clean up your children’s playrooms? Please consider

donating new or nearly new toys, games, or books for our Summer
Reading Program. Your “Trash” might be someone else’s Treasure

Please drop these items with Mrs. D at the library (No Large items - '&i&} EﬁT?ﬂDHﬂﬂﬂMﬁfﬁEfﬂE!ﬂ&ﬂ[ﬁﬁfﬁﬁﬂMﬁmm'l

please). Thank you very much. p

F
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Tyngsboro Cosmetic Dentistry

James Yankowskas DDS

15 Pondview Sq. * Tyngsboro, MA 01879
978-649-7773
tyngsborocosmeticdentist.com
New Patients Welcome

Evening and Saturday appointments available

ADAMSKY LAW OFFICES

Life & Estate Planning ¢ Elder Law
Edward H. Adamsky, Esq.

Helping Families with Aging & Disability issues since 1992
Wills ¢ Trusis ¢+ Special Neads Trusts
Medicaid Planning
978-649-6477
www.adamskylaw.com

¢ ARME 4

» Garages
CONSTRUCTION " Basements
Additions Our Specialty * Kitchens
978-649-4349 " Baths
* Windows
www.FarmerConstruction.US e Porches
Find us on Angie’s List * Decks
Lic. #006732 Reg. # 105897 « Roofs

* Insured < Quality References

TYNGSBOROUGH GARDEN CLUB

The Tyngsborough Garden Club has been a force for beautifica-
tion in the community for more than 35 years. For the last seven
years, the Club was ably led by co-Presidents Debbie Schneider
and Sue Wironen. They worked tirelessly to bring us interest-
ing programs and field trips during that time, and on behalf of the
membership and as the incoming president, | want to express our
sincere thanks for their efforts and creativity. They will be a tough
act to follow.

Our entry in this year’s Festival of Trees was called “The Garden
of Seedin”. The tree was donated by Debbie Schneider, and we
festooned it with seed packets of all types for both flowers and
vegetables. The gardener who won that tree is definitely all set for
next year’s gardening season. We closed out the program year on
December 14 with a Christmas party at the home of Nancy and Jim
Burke. They have the perfect venue for a gathering and it never fails
to get us into the spirit of the season. Many thanks to Nancy and
Jim for their gracious hospitality.

Although the schedule isn’t fully fleshed out, we already have
some fun programs lined up for 2022. On February 1, Garden
Club member and floral designer Maureen Beril will lead a
workshop using natural materials to create a table item for
the home. We’'re lining up a Master Gardener and well-known
speaker and blogger for our March meeting; and, on April 5, Emmy
Waldsmith from Bonsai West in Littleton will present a program
on the history, creation and maintenance of bonsai. She plans to
bring some plants with her and actually demonstrate some of the
techniques. These programs will all take place at the Evangelical
Congregational Church Hall at 23 Kendall Rd starting at 7 pm.

New members are always welcome. Come to a program and
check us out. Club dues are $20 and you will get much more than
you anticipated. It won’t be just about programs. You will find a
warm and inviting little community of people and you will make new

friends. For more information please email Ly_nggardenclub@gahoo]

Linda Sheldon, President

TRUSTS FOR ESTATE PLANNING
By Edward H. Adamsky

Trusts are a useful yet misunderstood tool of Estate Planning.
The problem is that there are so many different kinds of trusts.
Trusts can be Revocable, which means they can be changed, or
Irrevocable, which means they cannot be changed. There are
many specialized trusts for particular purposes like Irrevocable
Life Insurance Trusts (ILITs), QTIP Trusts (for estate-tax planning),
Special Needs Trusts (to handle assets for a person with a disabil-
ity), and many others. Your particular situation will determine which
type of trust you need, if any.

With all the variations, many things are common from trust to
trust. The Trust document is the rules of how the trust will operate.
The Grantor is the person who creates the Trust, and the Trustee
is the person who will run the trust (they can be the same people).
The Beneficiaries are the people who will benefit from the assets
that the trust holds (the Grantor can be a beneficiary and so can the
Trustee, but there need to be other beneficiaries besides just the
Grantor). Every Trust has to have assets that it holds and manages
for the benefit of the beneficiaries. In the past, you could not have
a trust without assets so older trusts often state something like “ten
dollars” or might even have a dollar bill or something stapled to a
last page. Modern trust law allows a trust to exist without assets as
long as there is some way in the future that it will get assets (by be-
ing named beneficiary of life insurance, for example).

If you create a trust, you will need to change the title on bank ac-
counts, or real estate, or investment accounts from yourself to your
Trust. If you don't, then the Trustee won’t be able to manage those
assets. | often write a Will along with a Trust and name the Trust as
the heir in the Will, so even if the Trust isn’t funded right away, it will
be funded from the Probate estate. Of course, if one of your goals is
to avoid probate, then you must put the assets into the Trust during
life and not wait for your Will to do it.

Since trusts don'’t die, the assets in a trust pass (by the Trust
terms) without need for probate. Individually owned assets have to
go through probate if the owner dies. Trusts can be used to take
care of you if you become incapacitated. You can be the lifetime
beneficiary of your own Trust and have a standby Trustee lined up
to handle those assets for you if you cannot do so due to physical
or mental incapacity. Once the Grantor has died and the trust be-
comes Irrevocable (which happens automatically when the Grantor
—who is the only one who could amend or revoke the trust dies)
the Trust terms can protect the assets from the creditors of the new
beneficiaries (depending on the Trust terms) and can handle assets
for young people until the time at which the Grantor thinks they can
handle them on their own (age 25, or 30, or 50!).

This article only touched the tip of the Trust iceberg. You really
need to have a thorough discussion with your Estate Planning
attorney about whether a trust is right for you or not.

Read Current and Past Dunstable & Tyngsborough 1ssues
and other articles online at

&ww.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.cog
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LOADING DOCK GALLERY
122 WESTERN AVENUE - LOWELL, MA
Show: Hello There! 4*" Annual Greater Lowell Regional
Art Show
Show dates: January 5-30, 2022

Reception: Saturday, January 8, 2022, 3-5 PM

This January, Loading Dock Gallery presents Hello there! 4 An-
nual Greater Lowell Regional Art Show. Working together,
students from Chelmsford High School, Groton-Dunstable Regional
High School, Innovation Academy Charter School, and Tyngsbor-
ough High School present art designed to spark conversation. Hello
there! celebrates young artists’ voices, with work that exemplifies
the energy and courage of a rising generation.

Throughout the pandemic, high school students were isolated.
Precaution disconnected students from their community. Hello
there! reintroduces young artists to each other and the world. Cre-
ated with a focus on hands-on education and collaboration, this
show explores the hard-learned truth that contact is a basic human
need. We must return to socializing, safely, now. Hello there! in-
vites us to engage, compare, communicate. Their art addresses
what we feel and how we think, as well as the challenges facing our
world.

Hello There! runs from January 5-30, 2022 at the Loading Dock
Gallery. Join the artists for a reception Saturday, January 8 from
3-5pm, during Western Avenue Studios Open Studios, January 8,
which runs noon-5pm.

Loading Dock Gallery is located at 122 Western Avenue, Lowell,
MA. It opens Wednesday through Saturday, noon to 5:30pm, and
Sunday noon to 4pm. For more information, call 978-415-9889, or
visit Wwww.theloadingdockgallery.conj.
Loading Dock Gallery is part of Loading Dock Arts, Inc., a 501c3.

WEST CHELMSFORD

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
242 Main St., North Chelmsford, MA 01863

HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE

1-978-251-4834  www.wcumc.us
Worship 9:30AM In Person or via Zoom

Please check out our website www.wcumc.us for updates
and general information. For in person services, please reserve
your space on our website. This will help us with seating during
COVID.

If you prefer, you can connect with us on Zoom at
9:30AM Sunday mornings for Worship at
www.facebook.com/westchelmsfordumc

If you want to join us via Zoom the service links are being posted

each Friday along with the bulletin.

*To contact us for more information email to pffice@wcumc.us.
*West Chelmsford United Methodist Church is a family ori-
ented church with something for everyone from tiny tots to
seniors. We have a vibrant Sunday School program for all ages.
the missions ministry will offer you many opportunities to give of
yourself. We support lowell Open Pantry, St. Paul’s meals, Lowell
Transitional Living Center and more. Many programs are meeting
In Person and Via Zoom at this time.

BEAVER BROOK NATURE CENTER

117 Ridge Road, Hollis, NH
Please go to the website for more information about Beaver
Brook. Check out the programs offered. Please read all details
about what to bring or wear for weather and for COVID-19 protocol.
There are many trails to_ explore! Check out the “Hike It All Chal-

lenge” (603) 465-7787 Mw.beaverbrook.org

AJF Construction
Dunstable, MA

A j AJF630@yahoo.com
. _ 781-632-6554

Doors, Windows, Decks, Porches
Carpentry and Custom Woodwork
Siding, Roofing, Gutters and Exteriors
Kitchens and Baths
Additions and New Construction

Tile, Flooring, Decks, Closets, Masonry, Furniture and more...

| 5+

Dr. William J, O'Donnell

Oplometrist

(978) B48-1212

150 Wastford Rd. #4 Fax (978} 649-1218
Flint's Comer Plaza tyngsboroeyecare@comcastnet
Tyngsbaro, MA 01879 www. TyngsboroEyeCare.com.

FRANK KING
PRESIDENT

Septic Tanks - Sewer Lines - Catch Basins
Grease Traps Cleaned — Industrial Waste Removal

Video Pipe Inspection
Celebrating Over 50 Years
in Family Business

421 Forest Street
Dunstable, MA 01827

Email: frank@A ctionKingServices.com

26 Livingston Street
Lowell, MA 01852
Tel 978-452-7750
FAX 978-459-0770

 Stone & Brick
Patios & Walkways
» Stone & Block
Retaining Walls
» Lawn Installation
* Snow Plowing & Sanding
* Granite Steps
* Granite Light & Mailbox Posts

Visit our website:

[oxlandscagingconstruction.cor=r|

RON FOX

978-649-7715
Tyngsborough, MA

email: Christine@foxlandscapingconstruction.comn]

LTRUSA
Marsimack Valley, M4
Altrusa: Leading to a Better Community
Our mission is to promote literacy and to make a difference in

the lives of the less fortunate. Altrusa meets the 2" and 4" Tuesday
of the month. Please email if you are inter-
ested in joining other volunteers in making a difference in the lives
of others in our communities.
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#1in
DUNSTABLE

Based on MLS Dato #1 in Volume for 2020

"I love selling my hometown,
and I would Love to sell for you toa".

Jon Crdndall

Realtor®

978-808-0210

JCrandall@LaerRealty.com Q__
crandallscastles.com

-y

LAER

Law Office of Nicole Paquin

i Appeals

[®] Immigration
& Mediation

{817) 340-9367 » www.paquinlawoffice.com

guinlawoffice.com to schedule

a free phone or video consultation

Chelmsford Auto Electric

Starter — Alternator AC Motors
Sales & Service Sales & Service
= Auto & Truck * Pool & Spa

» Heavy Equipment » Power Tools
= Boat / Motorcycle » HVAC Motors

+ LARGE Inventory » Repair & Save 33

Fast Service » 978-649-4448 « Free Estimates

141 Middlesex Rd (Rt3A) = Tyngsboro, MA 01879
Mon - Fri Bam - Spm  www.chelmsfordautoelectric.com

THE WISH PROJECT

166 Middlesex St.
North Chelmsford, MA 01863
This is behmd Hertz Car Rental

For information email: jnfo@ theW|shro ect.org

If you are donating CLOTHING we are open to accept those
donations Tues-Fri, 9-2:45pm and Sat, 9-12:45pm no appointment
necessary. If you are donating HOUSEWARES AND FURNITURE
we will continue to schedule those drop offs through our email

donategoods@thewishproject.org.

THE WISH PROJECT SUPPLYING THE BASICS

Our goal is to provide our local people in need with basic fur-
niture, home goods and baby goods, while helping the planet by
recycling used goods. Only when people have their basic needs met
can they move forward and out of the social services sustem.
* We accept a range of items including: Clothing, Childcare
Items, Furniture, Beds, Kitchen Items and Household Linen. Cur-
rent Needs: Often specific needs arise in the community. If you are
looking to donate goods, please reference our Current Needs list.
It is always updating based on the needs of our clients. Go to our
website to find more information about what we are in need of and
what projects we are working on. We are also in need of:
Baby Needs
3t-4t pull ups, 4t-5t pull ups
Play mats, Baby safety kits, Pack and Play sheets,
Baby gates
Tear free shampoo/wash for babies and children
Clothing and Shoe Needs
Socks, underwear, winter boots, and sneakers in all sizes
for children and adults
Men’s winter coats in sizes small, medium and large
Women'’s winter coats in sizes small, medium and large
Cleaning & Hygiene Needs
Laundry detergent pods, Disinfectant spray cleaner, Spray bottles,
Paper towels, Dish soap, Dish sponges
Eurniture & Home Goods Needs
Small kitchen tables (to seat 2 people)
Mixing bowls, Metal Bakeware, Cookie sheets
Steak knives

THE THRIFT SHOP AT THE WISH is open Tuesday-Friday from
9 to 2:45 and Saturday from 9 to 12:45. We accept cash and
Credit card payments. **Be sure to follow The Wish Project Thrift
Shop page on Facebook** * About Us: The mission of The Wish
Project is to help families in need in the Merrimack Valley. Find
out more on our website www,TheWishProject.org or call us at
(866) 947-4360. Our mailing address is: The Wish Project, PO
Box 8693, Lowell, MA 01853.

.

UNITED WAY OF GREATER NASHUA

WHAT IS THE NASHUA NOR’EASTER?

From February 5th to the 13th, participants will complete a 5K,
10K, or Half Marathon walk/run course with stops along the way
that we’re calling the “Nashua Nor’Easter Run/Walk”.

Runners can compete for the fastest time or the most points by
completing individual exercises, including lunges, burpees, squats,
pushups, army crawls, etc. Throughout, runners will learn about
the many great nonprofits that make up the community safety net
because that’s where the stops are!

The money raised will go to the Safety Net Programs, which is
supporting a wide range of needs and people. Runners “win” by
doing something great for themselves as well as the community at
large! Awards, incentives, and raffles are bonuses available to par-
ticipants too! It will culminate with a Celebration at Boston Billiards
Club & Casino on February 17th.

Register at: ﬂww.tinxurl.com/nnZOZQ
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Evangelical Congregational Church of Tyngsboro
Est. 1868
Route 113, 23 Kendall Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879

\ Mail Address: P.O. Box 70, Tyngsboro, MA 01879
For questions or more information

call our office 978-649-2262
gww.tgngsborocongregational.org

Pastor Denis Frediani

\
[ '
<
7\
Worship 10AM at the church.

If you prefer to stay home, Services are available on line.
* TO WATCH LIVE SERVICES
Log on directly to facebook and go to Ecct Church. You may
also log in at any time and watch the recorded services.
* SERMONS ON-LINE: Weekly sermons by Pastor Frediani: 1. Log
onto the church website bttg://www.txngsborocongregational.org
2. Click once on the word “SERMONS” 3. Sermons listed by date,
passage, sermon title. You may click on “Jump to the Current
Sermon. To find the most recent.

A SINCERE THANK YOU - At this time we would like to thank the
many Thrift Store customers who supported our Salvation Army
collection and filled shoe boxes for our Operation Christmas Child
collection.

LADIES BIBLE STUDY - Tuesdays 9:30 am to 11:30 am. - We
just wrapped up our first session on the book of Esther. We will be
continuing our study of the book of Esther on January 4, 2022. A
new Bible study class will begin in March of 2022. If you would like
to join our study group, you can call our office, and leave your name
and number. Someone will return your call.

MEN’S BIBLE STUDY - Mondays 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm We will be
finishing up studying the Book of Hebrews and will begin studying
the Book of James in January. If you are interested in attending,
please call our office and leave your name and number.
CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR: THANK YOU! THANK YOU! to all
who shopped at our Thrift Shop and attended our Craft Fair. It was
a very successful event and we can’t wait until next year to do it all
over again! Thank you to all our volunteers who made this event
possible!

* YOUTH BIBLE STUDY - Friday, 6-8PM Follows school year
schedule

» All Executive Boards now meeting.

THRIFT STORE
Please come visit our newly renovated Thrift Store.
GREAT PRICES! AMAZING SELECTIONS/ITEMS!
HOURS: 10:00am to 3:00pm
OPEN THURSDAYS and SATURDAYS

Masks will not be required for outside sales, but masks are still
required for inside sales. |t is such a tight space inside the
building. Check us out on facebook.com Ecct Church for updates.

May the New Year bring you HAPPINESS AND GOOD HEALTH!

46 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA

Esiate

~  Sherburme
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SHERBURNE NATURE CENTER & TRAILS

Sherburne Nature Center trails are open daily, dawn to
dusk, for the residents of Tyngsboro and neighboring towns.
Traverse several woodland streams, go bird-watching, try to catch
a glimpse of a beaver, observe the birds and notice what has
changed since winter has come. Remember to wear your boots or
if we have some snow, bring your snowshoes. It’'s a great place for
outdoor exercise and to enjoy nature close to home. Children under
16 must be accompanied by an adult.

Please note: The tennis court behind the Sherburne Nature Center
is not part of the PUBLIC Nature Center property.

TYNGSBOROUGH SELF STORAGE
Video Monitoring 24/7 + Insurance Available
Open 7 Days a Week
Personal/Commerical « RV & Boat Storage * Secure Area

Tel. 978-226-5563 « FAX: 978-226-5598
324 Middlesex Road * Tyngsborough, MA 01879

Igww.txngsboroughselfstorage.cogl

email: tyngsboross@comcast.net

DUNSTABLE ANIMAL CLINIC
386 Main Street « Dunstable, MA 01827

(978) 649-6513

(978) 649-0222

HOURS -
Mon. 9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. FAX (978) 649-6528
Tues 9:00 A.M. -6:30 P.M. Dr. Tara M. Sacramone
Wed 9:00 A.M. -5:00 P.M. Dr. Ann S|d|ey
Thurs 9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
Fri  9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
Sat 8:30 A.M.-11:30 A.M. We v Referrals!

www.dunstableanimalclinic.com

Sherburne Lumber ¥ 799~ 5%
Building Materials & Hardware at. f-5u -1
We Deliver

Since 1775

Now Offering On Site
Custom Sawing
* Live Edge Planks
* Rough Cut Beams
* We mill to your specifications
Stop in to see samples
David LaRiviere

56 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA 01879-0353

Email:sherburnelumber@verizon.net
www.sherburnelumber.com

(978) 649-7413
Local & Dependable

rf’_:._"] (
= Th AUTHENTIC THAI FOOD
N . ﬂl ALWAYS FRESH §
(L 5’}_) DB“GHGY ALWAYS FLAVORFUL!
=57 Restaurant

18 Pondview Place ¢ Tyngsboro, MA 01879
(978) 206-3456

Order online at: |w1 | s corel

www.thaidelicacyrestaurant.com
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Neighbor to Neighbon

Published by Anne M. Paquin
Since 1983
64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA 01827
(978) 419-1914
E-mail: anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

&ww.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.cog

Do you have news?

Is your organization hosting any meetings or events,
virtual or in person? Do you have a fundraiser
or activity coming up in February or March?

The news is placed FREE of charge on a first come first
served basis. If you have an event in early March it should be
in the upcoming February issue.

If you are thinking about advertising your business,
please contact me by email if possible,
then | will send you a rate sheet.

Issues are available to read online at
On the website you will also find more news
and articles posted there.

While Covid is still with us, | suggest that for the
upcoming events, you check on the website or
Facebook page noted in the articles for updates. Some
might change from in person to virtual or Covid
protocols might have changed.

Please remember, if | am informed | will do updates
on the website &ww.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.cog
News, articles and events are posted on the main

pages of the website often. Also the upcoming issues
are posted there at the beginning of the month. You can
also look through past issues.

The circulation has grown to 6,616 including both
Dunstable and Tyngsborough. Things have certainly
changed since 1983. But the purpose of Neighbor to
Neighbor continues to be the same. To give you some
local news, interesting and informative articles and a
place to find local businesses to help you in your every
day life.

Wishing all of you,
a Healthy & Happy 2022!

Sincerely, Anne

I look forward to hearing from you!

Catie’s Closet
Students across our local districts are experiencing a
major loss in their educational progress due to last year’s
school closures and transition to remote learning. They need
support to get them back on track.

For students in poverty, school performance has always been
more challenging when compared to their more affluent peers. It's
critical that they have access to the items they need so they can get
to school and participate confidently.

Our students’ growing needs, as well as our expansion into
new schools and communities, increases our demand for win-
ter coats, hats and gloves, boots, and socks substantially.

How can you help? There are several ways you can help stu-
dents in need well into 2022. Support Catie’s Closet.

» Make a monetary donatior to fund the urgent and immediate
needs of students. [Your $50 donation will grant two kids unlimited
access to Catie’s Closet for the rest of the school year.

» Purchase and donate a Market Basket or Target gift card to help
teens experiencing homelessness in your community buy the items
they desperately need while schools are closed for winter break.
You can also and we will purchase the gift card on
your behalf.

+Host a Giving Drive| with your company or at your next family
gathering.

+ Bhop our Amazon Wish Listd to purchase and donate new items.
- Clean out your kids™ closet to fonate their gently-used clothind and
drop your donations off at either one of our Distribution Centers.

For more details on clothing and toiletries that are accepted,
and to sign up to donate your time, or make a monetary dona-
tion, please visit the website www.catiescloset.org

Or make an impact from wherever you are with the new
Catie’s Closet app. Now available on iOS and Android devices.
Make monetary donations to show your financial support. Request a
prepaid shipping label to donate gently used items. Shop our
Amazon Wish Lists to purchase new items. The Catie’s Closet app
makes it easy to support local kids in need anytime, anywhere.
Download today!

=

=
THE HOPE AND HEALING ADULT GRIEF

SUPPORT GROUP
LAST SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH-10:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST OLD PARISH HALL
115 MIDDLESEX ROAD, N. CHELMSFORD, MA
WHEN SOMEONE IN YOUR LIFE DIES When someone close
to you dies everything changes in your family, in your life, and your
dreams. Often this can turn your life upside down. Know you are not
alone in your grief and loneliness. The Hope and Healing Adult Grief
Support Group meets on the last Saturday of each month.
All are welcome to a safe place to share your story, find comfort,
hope and encouragement, as you continue a new path in life.
Registration is not required.

NEWHOUSE WILDLIFE RESCUE
Nonprofit Organization Founded in November 2018
A licensed safe haven for orphaned or injured local wildlife.
It is our goal to rehabilitate these animals so they can be released
into the wild. Call 978-413-4085 m.me/NewhouseWildlifeRescue
janeseeker@gmail.com http://NewhouseWildlifeRescue.org
https://facebook.com/pg/NewhouseWildlifeRescue

SNOWPLOWING
CALL 978-761-1836
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LIRA ~ LEARNING
IN RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION
UMASS LOWELL

The 2022 Winter Intersession, given between semesters offers re-
tirees and those semi-retired, a sample of LIRA’s almost year-round
program and friendly community. The program is planned and much
of it provided by the members themselves.

The general public is invited to all Winter Intersession programs.
All classes will be running online using Zoom.

You will be getting the invites via email before the beginning
of the programs. Programs will run on Wednesdays from 10am to
noon unless otherwise specified.

Check our Winter Class Schedule on our website.

gww.umI.edulcommunit¥llira4

KITTY ANGELS
is a no-kill shelter dedicated to rescuing stray and
abandoned cats, furnishing them with treatment for injuries or other
heatlh problems, and placing them into life-long, loving, indoor
homes with compatible owners.

We take all necessary steps to ensure the well being of our cats,
including emergency and routine medical care, screening for infec-
tious diseases, spaying and neutering, microchipping and providing
rabies, distemper and other necessary medical care. we take in,
and place or foster, hundreds of cats each year and deal with many
feral cat populations.

Kitty Angels is an all-volunteer organization.

We have no paid staff - every cent of every donation goes
to caring for needy cats! Because the cost of caring for our cats
greatly exceeds our adoption fees, we depend on the generosity of
individuals and businesses to make up the difference.

Please consider making a tax-deductible donation today in ANY
amount to help us carry on with our mission to help the neediest
at-risk cats. You can do so by clicking on the “DONATE” button on
our Facebook page; mailing a check to Kitty Angels, P.O. Box 638
Tyngsboro, MA 01879; or using the PayPal link on our website:

M.kittxangels.org

Help Kitty Angels

You can donate Gift Cards, Cat Food, Medical Supplies, Clean-
ing Supplies, Towels.

If you have small antiques, collectibles or other items to donate
please contact Gail Mosher at gailmosher@gmail.com or leave a
message with us. 100% of the proceeds will go to Kitty Angels.

For other ways you may help, please visit the How to Help page

on our website at Mw.kittangels.org/howtohelg.htm]

Kitty angels, Inc. is an all-volunteer, 501(c)3 non-profit
organization. Your donation is fully tax-deductible.

CLOTHING SHED AT
DUNSTABLE CHURCH

The clothing donation shed at the
Dunstable Evangelical Congregational .
Church, 518 Main St, Dunstable MA, is open to the public.

St. Pauly Textile Inc., the company that has provided the shed,
partners with a network of businesses and various organizations to
distribute donated items both here in the U.S. and worldwide, where
they’re ultimately re-worn by people who need them. The Dunstable
Church additionally has the option to use donations to serve com-
munity needs. In 2019, the company was able to help keep over 20
million articles of clothing out of landfills, which clothed an estimated
2.5 million people worldwide. The company was founded in 1996
and is an A+ rated member of the Better Business Bureau.

Accepted items: clothing, shoes, belts, purses, blankets,
sheets, curtains, pillowcases, and stuffed animals.
PLEASE tie your bags, and do not leave bags outside the box.

SALON AT HOME

For all your hair needs in the comfort of your home.
* Reasonable prices. ¢ Tyngsboro resident.
* Licensed Cosmetologist.
* Care for all hair types straight, curly and ethnic hair.
¢ Fully Vaccinated.
If you prefer to go to a Salon, you may make an appointment
with Vivienne to be held at Ramona’s!
Call Vivienne at 978-328-2871
Ramona’s is located at 1 Cummings Rd.
At the corner of Cummings Rd. and Kendall Rd. (Rte 113)
in Tyngsboro, MA

Q,}fﬂ% BITHER
#D) INSURANCE
s AGENCY

- ] - 3
261 MiddiesexRd Auto F”E: BLHEE
Tyngsboro, MA omeowners * Business

(978) 649-7301 Personalized
Insurance Service

www.BITHER.com “Our 63° Year of Service”

Like us on “ Representing Fine Companies Such as
2 MAPFRE | INSURANCE

MA LIC #065225 Fully Insured

STEWART
HOME
IMPROVEMENTS

www.stewarthomeimprovements.com

Bruce D. Stewart (978) 314-5573
Dunstable, MA 01827 (978) 649-6702

#1 Realtor in Tyngsboro
Over 200 single-family homes sold in
Tyngbsoro and 28 years of experience!

If you are thinking of selling, please give me
a call,

Judi Martin
978-302-8680
JudiMartin@kw.com
Keller Williams Realty
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Low Impact Equipment
Low Ground Pressure
Ideal for delicate lawn surfaces

¢ Limb Removal
e Bucket Services

* Tree Take Downs
* Ornamental Pruning

Serving Massachusetts & Southern New Hampshire

ForesTree Services Inc FREE

Tyngsborough, MA ESTIMATES
888-819-TREE(8733)

]
! = @D
ForesTreeServices.com :

FULLY INSURED | 888-819-TREE(8733)

et
'mmm . HIGH TECH DEVICE ASSISTANCE
vy Reasonable Rates/Senior Discounts
— 1 can ko with all your devices!
- Windows computer setup & repair
LIS Chromebooks
r:ﬂr.m = Micrsoft Difice
W] o fmm— Amazon Echo (Aleya)
ﬂ""i"‘f Google Home
Home natworks
Cell phanes . bt
Dean Lotita {?Hl:l 367-4791

HighTechGadgetManggmail.com

RICE DRYWALL & PLASTER

Complete Drywall & Plaster Service
New Homes ¢ Additions * Remodels
Basements « New Ceilings ¢ Repairs

“Reputation built on quality.”

Since 1986

Tyngsboro MA 978-649-2164

DUNSTABLE
TYNGSBOROUGH
LIONS CLUB

women dedicated to serving communities locally and globally giving
hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects and
raising donations to support areas of need.
Officers for the 2019-2020 Lions Year
President: Mark Alexander, 1st Vice President/Membership Chair:
Joseph Ward, Treasurer: Bob Reich, Secretary: Laura Ward, Tail
Twister: Meghan DeMonico.

Anyone interested in joining the lions is asked to contact
Joseph Ward at 978-930-1153. We will let you know where, and
when meetings will take place.

YOU CAN HELP BY DONATING THE FOLLOWING:
» Used Eyeglasses are collected for refurbishment and distribu
tion to less advantaged individuals around the world.
» Used Hearing Aids are collected refurbished or repaired and
distributed to those individuals in need with limited ability to pay.
» Can tabs please place into bags before putting in the boxes.
Lion’s collection boxes for eyeglasses and hearing aids and can
tabs are located at the Tyngsborough Post Office, American Legion
Post 247 at 90 Pawtucket Blvd., Multi-Service Center at 180 Lakev-
iew Ave, Dunstable Town Hall, Post Office and Library. Pennies for
Sight: “Your change- changes people’s lives” See a Lion cannister
around please consider donating. Every Penny Counts!

OPEN HOUSE
AT SAINT JEANNE D’ARC SCHOOL

Ste Jeanne d’Arc School will be hosting an Opgn House during
Catholic Schools week on Sunday, January 31 from 11:30-
1:00pm.

Ste Jeanne d’Arc School is a PK3 through grade 8 Catholic
Elementary School located at 68 Dracut Street, Lowell, Massachu-
setts. Come and see why Ste Jeanne d’Arc School is consistently
recognized as a school of excellence.

Visit on line at www.sjdarc.org or call 978-453-4114 for more
information.

TYNGSBOROUGH
DUNSTABLE HISTORICAL IEeS
SOCIETY i) g

The Little Red Schoolhouse,
64 Main St, Dunstable, MA (Route 113).
Not far from the Dunstable/Tyngsborough
town line near Route 3

Thank you for your support this past year. We appreciate every
single way you have helped to aid in our mission to celebrate our
past and preserve it for the future.

We hope you have enjoyed the programs we presented this year
and encourage you to suggest new ones for 2022.

Thank you to those who have renewed their membership and
made donations so far this year! We appreciate your kind support.

If you would like to become a member,
Membership forms and more info is available at

www.tdhistoricalsociety.org
Email address: tyngsboroughdunstablehs@gmail.com

For more information, please contact Lynda Justice
at 978 567-8423 or yndajusiice@verizon.ne
HAPPY NEW YEAR!
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4 WAYS TO UPDATE WITHOUT

RENOVATING
Sponsored by Carrie Best Cyr

Renovation projects can be time-consuming and expensive.
Fortunately, they’re not your only option if you’re looking to change
up the look or feel of your house. Even a few small changes can
make a big impact — as long as you pick the right ones. Do you
want to update your house without overspending or commit-
ting to weeks or months of construction hassle? Then try one
of these four simple projects:

* Create More Space \Want more space but can’t afford a full-on
addition? Try to enlarge your rooms organically. Add more lights and
mirrors, paint the walls a brighter color, or rearrange the furniture to
make better use of the space.

* Try a Backsplash You don’t need new counters or cabinets to
make a big impact in the kitchen. Sometimes just adding a new
backsplash — even the stick-on tile kind — can be a great way to
transform a room. It even works in the bathroom, too.

* Add an Accent Wall Full paint jobs can be expensive, especially
if you call in a pro. Can't afford it? Consider an accent wall instead.
You could even use a fun, patterned wallpaper for an extra pop.

* Reimagine Your Pantry Adding more storage space in the
kitchen is always a valuable improvement. And you don’t neces-
sarily need to knock out a wall or add more cabinets. Instead, add
more shelves, install pot organizers, or add pull-out trays to make
grabbing back-of-the-cabinet items easier.

DUNSTABLE EVANGELICAL

-:Ei. CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
. 518 Main St, Dunstable, MA 01827
ety - T Pt www.Dunstablechurch.org

978-649-6251
Pastor Bobby Ross bastorbobb¥Qdunstablechurch.org
DECC is a caring community of faith where we are all on a journey
together finding hope, purpose, connection, and wholeness as fol-
lowers of Jesus. Wherever you are in this walk of life, we invite you
to join us.

* Sunday Morning worship service begins at 10:30 AM. Masks
are optional. Social distancing is according to your comfort level.
You may also continue to worship online via our facebook live
stream.
* Adult Bible Study. There will be no Adult Bible Study for the
month of January. Check the website for updates.
* Sunday School/Nursery. Nursery/Sunday School classes have
begun during our 10:30 AM worship service. Care is provided for
infants through preschool
* Tuesday evening Community Group. With a goal of strengthen-
ing community among us, a gathering is held from 7:00-8:30 PM
three times monthly on Zoom and once a month in person for dinner
in local homes. All are invited. We use a variety of ways to share
and grow in faith. Join us at the Zoom link on our website at 7:00
PM on Tuesdays to check it out with no commitment required.

May the New Year bring you blessings of joy, peace, and
good health throughout the year.

Come visit your community church. Streaming is still available
on our website, www.dunstablechurch.org.

May the Lord walk between us while we are absent,
one from another.

Read Dunstable and
Tyngsborough issues,
and other articles online at

}Mw.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.cord

REASONABLE RATES QUICK, CLEAN SERVICE
Certified Title 5 System Inspector

ERNIE’S

SEPTIC SERVICE

ERNIE SWEET
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827

(978) 649-7837
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CARRIE BEST CYR

Real Estate Professional

Cell: 978.509.8314

Office: 978.692.3280
carriecyr@kw.com
www.carriesrealestate.com

KELLER WILLIAMS REALTY M.V.
3 Lan Drive Westford MA 01886

Evans Generator Service
24/7 Emergency Repair

Parts-Service-Maintenance on Generac, Guardian,
Centurion, Siemens, Honeywell and Eaton brands

GENERAC
T

AUTHORIZED SERVICE DEALER

496 Groton Rd

Westford, MA, 01886

tel. (978) 941-7604
evansgenservice@gmail.com
evaru;gen.com

Evan Fuller

Shop for all your technology needs from the comfort
of your own home this Holiday Season

MAGNOLIA

AUDIO)»VIDEO

- BEST |

BUY

Call /text for a free in-home or virtual needs assessment,
to talk about what's possible!!
SEAN CONROY-603.438.3132

WALL & CEILING DOCTOR

Expert Crack, Patch & Water Damage Repairs
Ceilings Matched e Surface Restoration * Demo
Wallpaper Removal  Skimcoating ¢ Repainting
Small Drywall & Plaster Jobs ¢ Light Carpentry
28 Years Drywall/Plaster Exp. No Job Too Small

978-649-2164

Tyngsborough
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Year-Round Professional Service
DAVE NICOL

&\QQL {w WOR J’ J'

Aerial Bucket Service
Pruning « Removals * Stump Cutting
Free Estimates * Fully Insured

DUNSTABLE
978-649-4474

e-mail: nicolwoodworks@mac.com

CAMERON FULLER
OWNER

¢ Welding & Fabrication
» Mobile Welding

e Equipment Repair
¢ Blue Prints & 3D Engineering

Fuller Fabrication
496 Groton Rd.
Westford, MA 01886

email: cfuller.fabrication@gmail.com
phone: 978.259.5333

AL I>

Victor Mariotti
T: (978) 710-8161  C: (978) 987-0274

E: vmariotti@pauldavis.com

Water Damage ° Fire/Smoke/Soot * Mold Removal
Odor Removal * Reconstruction
Residential & Commercial « Contents Cleaning

New England Well & Pump Co, LLC

552 Forest Street
Dunstable MA 01827
s WELLS
=
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BUDGET BUDDIES

Take control of your finances ‘
Smart ways to stretch your income
and plan for the future. \ l
With Budget Buddies, you can learn how to:
» Make a spending and savings plan you can stick to.
* Reduce financial anxiety. Make the most of the money you have.
» Shop smart on a tight budget.
« Save for a goal, education or retirement. Reduce debt and
improve your credit profile.

Budget Buddies helps women regain control of their finances,
reduce financial anxiety, increase economic self-sufficiency and
transform their lives by teaching core money management skills.

Join an upcoming financial education program, and along with
your own personal coach, you will begin your journey to financial
independence. Programs are virtual!

BUuDGET
BuUuDDIES

DOWNLOAD YOUR FREE BOOK
“LIVING WITH OUR WILD NEIGHBORS”
The Humane Society of the United States (HSUS) is offering a copy
of the book “Living with our Wild Neighbors” as a free download. It
is very informative and covers all wildlife from A-Z. Since we have
so many animals that we share our yards with, | thought it might be

helpful. bttgs://www.animalsheltering.org/gage/wiId-neighbors-boog

AMERICAN LEGION POST 247 INC.
90 PAWTUCKET BLVD. TYNGSBOROUGH, MA

Much renovating, sanitizing, and improvements have been made.
We look forward to seeing you.CDC protocols for Covid-19 followed.
Hours are Tues, Wed, Thurs & Sunday 12pm to 8pm and
Friday and Saturday 12pm to 11pm. Closed Monday.

Stop in we'd love to see you. Please be well. If you are interest

in joining, or want more info about what is happening at the Post,
please get in touch with the person noted for each organization or
call the Post at 978-649-7540.

ROBERT D. PELLETIER
AMERICAN LEGION POST #247, INC.

90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Active duty military and veterans always welcome to join. First
Year FREE for new Legion members. For further information call
978-649-7540 or email: legionpost247@gmail.com
Elected Post 247 Officers serving for 2019-2021 Commander: Matt
Delucia; Sr. Vice Commander: David Simpson; Jr. Vice

Commander. Executive Board: Joe Conlin, Ray Hamelin and John
Burke. Bartenders Matt, Linda, Judi, Michelle and Pat.

AMERICAN LEGION

AUXILIARY UNIT 247

LI 90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Auxiliary Un|t 247 Officers for 2019-2021:
President: Linda Small; Sr. Vice: Ann Thellen; Jr. Vice: Joyce
Ferreira; Secretary: Pat Modrich; Treasurer: Diane Dileo; Sgt-At-
Arms: Deb St. Peters. Trustees: Michelle Lambert, Kathleen Oljey
and Josephine Beauregard.

For information on the Auxiliary Unit contact Unit President
Linda Small.



mailto:vmariotti@pauldavis.com
mailto:bwheeler@budgetbuddies.org
http://www.budgetbuddies.org

AMVETS POST #247 !

ROBERT D. PELLETIER ¥

90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA -‘_:J} {d_:}-
OFFICERS: Commander: William A. Beaton, Sr.; 15! Vice: Jan
Dombrowski; 2™ Vice: Steve Harris; Adjutant: John Cogan; Finance
Officer: David Coles; Judge Advocate: Roland Milliard; . E-Board:
Clare Beaton, Marty Bloomgren and Rod Wood.

“ALWAYS READY TO SERVE OUR VETERANS”
AMVETS National Website: http://www.amvets.org/
Saturday, December 11’“, MEAT SHOOT at 7pm
at Post #247, 90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough.
A fundraiser for the Post. Stop by to see what
this is all about.
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CAT FOOD DONATIONS NEEDED
to feed a colony of feral and homeless kitties.
Please call Don Gaudette 978-799-9715 for the drop-off location on
the Dunstable/Tyngsboro line.
Associated with Kitty Angels www.kittyangels.org
Kitty Angels is An All-Volunteer, Non-Profit Shelter for Needy Cats

THE HOLY ROOD COLLABORATIVE

St. John the Evangelist, St. Margaret of Scotland, ~ St. Mary
115 Middlesex St 374 Stevens St 25 North Rd
North Chelmsford Lowell Chelmsford

(978) 251-8571 (978) 454-5143 (978) 256-2374
Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 9am-5pm,
Wednesday 9:30am-5pm and Friday 9am -3pm
Igww.theholxrood.org
Pastor Rev. Brian E. Mahoney Parochial Vicar Fr. Fernando Ayala
Staff Offices: 115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford, MA

Confessions St. John: Mon. 4:30-5:30pm & Sat. 3-3:45 pm
St. Margaret: Tues. 4:30-5:30pm & Sat.1-2 pm
St. Mary: Wed. 4:30-5:30pm & Sat. 11am -12 noon
* WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE
St. Mary: 4pm on Saturday, 7am and 11am on Sunday
St. John: 4pm on Saturday, 9:30am and 6pm on Sunday
Also 12pm African Liturgy (2nd, 3rd and 4th Sundays)
St. Margaret of Scotland: 4pm on Saturday and 7:30 and 10am on
Sunday
* DAILY MASS SCHEDULE Monday thru Friday
St. Mary at 7am  St. Margaret of Scotland 8am « St. John at 9am

INDIAN HILL MUSIC

January, 2022 Concerts and Events All events are held at
Indian Hill Music, unless otherwise noted. Tickets sold online,

in advance, at . COVID-19 protocols
are in place for all concerts and events. Visit
for detailed COVID-19 safety
requirements.

ORCHESTRA OF INDIAN HILL

Four By Two Bruce Hangen, Artistic Director & Conductor
Saturday, January 22 | 7:30pm

Littleton HA Performing Arts Center, 56 King Street, Littleton, MA
BEETHOVEN Symphony No. 4 in B-flat Major, Op. 60
BRAHMS Symphony No. 4 in E Minor, Op. 98

Welcome 2022 with two of the greatest hits by two iconic compos-
ers, Beethoven and Brahms! Each composer’s Symphony No. 4 will
have its turn in a program Maestro Hangen describes as “great for
everyone’s heart and soul.” | ickets: $20. $25 §59 (Advance online
sales only) | Free for Indian Hill Music students

TAKE A FREE LESSON!

Free Lesson Day Saturday, January 29 | 10am - 4pm

Indian Hill Music, 36 King Street, Littleton, MA

Explore lessons with a free 30-minute private instrument or voice
lesson for ages five to adult! Registration opens January 2. Watch
the website for details: . Sponsored by
Main Street Bank

Pristine Homes
Realty, LLC.

Leonard Leone
Broker Owner
Licensed in MA and NH

(978) 808-3356

8 Pondview Square . Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Lenny@pristinehomesrealty.com

Buying ¢ Selling * Renting ¢ Investing =

“My Goal, is to Help You Reach Your Goal, in Real Estate”

DAWN M. KAY
CPA, MST
DIVIK 2t
CPA, PC.
94 Middlesex Road
Tyngsboro, MA 01879 Phone: 978-649-0740

!pwn@DawnKagCPA.cog

Fax: 978-649-0741

STITCHERS AT
TYNGSBOROUGH SENIOR CENTER

Masked, distancing, and still stitching, the group is in full swing
getting knitwear ready for the cold months. The Stitchers meet
every Monday at 10:00AM in the Arts & Crafts Room at the Tyngs-
boro Senior Center, Westford Rd., Tyngsborough.

Thank you to Linda Tibeautot for her knitwear donations.

After many months of stitching, our Senior Instructor,
Yolanda Carmona, has completed a full size afghan which will
be raffled off. Raffle tickets will be sold at all the major events at
the center. Please call Coordinator, Jean Jacoppi, (978-649-9076)
for information or just join us.

BONE BUILDERS

Did you just have a Bone Density Test that was not favorable?
Maybe Osteopenia? Or worse, Osteoporosis? Tufts University
Research on Aging is the model used in the Bone Builders
Class at the Tyngsboro Senior Center, 169 Westford Rd. The
gentle exercises, using weights of various sizes, build bones and
help with balance. Men as well as women benefit from this class.
For additional information, please call Jean Jacoppi, 978-649-
9076.

THE FRIENDS OF

THE TYNGSBORO ELDERLY, INC.

The Friends of the Tyngsboro Elderly, Inc, (originally Friends of
the Council on Aging, established in 1984), is a 501 C3 Non Profit
Organization whose purpose is to help fund the needs, activities,
and programs for the seniors at the senior center. The Board meets
once a month to plan activities that will bring seniors together.
Recent gatherings include the Meet & Greet Luncheon in the
summer, and the Fall Festival Luncheon in September.

Plans are underway for future gatherings which will include
50/50 Raffle, Silent Auction, and Raffle Baskets as well as a lunch.
Board Members include: Joe Jacoppi: President, Carol Sides:
Treasurer, Elaine Rivard: Clerk, and Board Members: Lee Poirier,
Elaine Franks, Joanne Jean, and Mary Basiliere.

Membership is well over one hundred seniors from the senior
center. Become a member and support the efforts of this non-
profit organization. Please call Elaine Rivard 978-649-7689 for a
Membership Form. Wishing you a happy and healthy New Year!


mailto:Dawn@DawnKayCPA.com
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#1 DUNSTABLE REALTOR®

Je ne AQI”

PENCER

REALTORe

Jen.Spencer@CBRealty.com

978-618-5262

* 20 YEAR resident/property owner of Groton
and Dunstable

e NEW local Groton Office — 48 Boston Road

¢ COMMITTED to giving back to local
businesses and families

* SPONSOR of town fundraisers and organizations
* 14 Years EXPERIENCE - 620+ Homes SOLD**

@

COLDWELL BANKER
REALTY

*based on information from MLS and non-MLS.
2018 #1 Volume & Units, 2019 #1 Volume & Units,
2021 #1 Volume & Units YID

**hased on MLS and Non-MLS 2008-2021

“LOVE where you live...or start Looking!”

QUALITY ROOFING & SIDING
{k “HANDYMAN SERVICES & REMODELING”
"% NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO LARGE

Reasonable Rates!  FREE Estimates!
= Over 30 Years Experience!

Ken Coleman
978-649-6428
508-517-2381 (cell)
Fully Insured

Const. Supervisor Lic. # 98523
Home Improvement Lic. # 121742

» Safety Garage Floor Coating
* Build & Resurface Decks

* Gutters Installed & Cleaned

* Pressure Wash Siding/Decks
* Roof Algae Removal

* Painting Interior/Exterior

VILLA PAINTING

INTERIOR PAINTING
EXPERIENCED AND DEPENDABLE
BENJAMIN MOORE PRODUCTS

Deck W Power Washing
Restoration
MANY LOCAL REFERENCES
Jim O’Malley FULLY INSURED

Dunstable, MA Cell (508) 873-6657

When you call a business or organization,
please tell them you’ve seen their ad or article in
Neighbor to Neighbor.

They would like to know. Thank you, Anne

JAMES JACOPPI
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION

This is the 20 year anniversary of the passing of our beloved
James. With the help from all of you, our raffle awarded over
$10,600 in scholarships to aid in the continuing education of
graduating high school students last year. We have awarded over
$150,600 over the years. We feel blessed to have the ability to
remember Jim in such an extraordinary way. We are extremely
grateful for your continued support.

This year will be our 10th annual raffle (Commonwealth of MA
#36). Our Fundraiser will be a Calendar Raffle with daily cash
prizes for the month of April. Mondays through Saturdays, $50 will
be awarded daily. Sundays, a prize of $125 will be awarded and the
grand prize of $700 will be awarded on April 30th. 30 Cash prizes
with a total value of $2,450.

The cost of the ticket is $25 for 1 daily entry or $35 for 2
daily entries. If you wish to purchase entries, please call or text
Cara Jacoppi at (603)714-0135. All entries must be received by
Thursday, March 31st. We appreciate and thank you for any do-
nation you can provide to the foundation. For any other information
you may need including access to scholarship applications please

visit our website_www.jamesjacoppischolarshipfund.com
or our Facebook page.

Thank you all for your continued support. Sincerely,
The Jacoppi Family

TYNGSBOROUGH-DUNSTABLE

Rota ry Rotary Motto Service Above Self

Rotary is a global network Rotary club members are business,
professional, and community volunteers in your locality who meet
regularly to plan and implement community service activities and
network with other professionals. For those interested, members
can also choose to become involved in international humanitarian
service efforts. More than 1.2 million men and women in over 200
countries and geographical areas belong to over 33,000 Rotary
clubs. Rotary clubs participate in a broad range of educational,
intercultural, and humanitarian activities designed to improve the
lives of others.

If you are interested in membership, please call or text Ron
Keohane at (508)517-3895 or Brian Day-Lewis at (978)399-4952.
Want to join a meeting? We meet at Dream Diner in Tyngsboro
on 1t and last Thursday of the month at 8:00 am. Second and
third Thursday of the month, we meet at 12:00 at Dream Diner.

Local Rotary Events
* Fishing Day for Individuals with Disabilities of all Ages — Tyngs-
boro Sportsmen Club
» Senior meals for the Tyngsboro and Dunstable Councils on Aging
* Funded SafetyNet program for individuals with cognitive impair-
ment
e Many other local service events

RISE ~ RIVIER INSTITUTE
FOR SENIOR EDUCATION

Where curiosity never retires

Rivier University, 420 South Main St., Nashua, NH 03060
Memorial Hall, Room 126

Spring 2022 semester dates: Monday, March 7 to Friday, April 8
Spring 2022 membership fee is $75 for unlimited classes, offered
both online via Zoom and on campus!

You can join at any time, the membership fee is paid twice per
year, once for each semester, fall and spring.
Registration Period: Friday, January 28 — Monday, February 14

For any guestions, please contact the RISE office at
Eiseérivier.e dg or call us at (603) 897-8623.

Www.r se-rivier.wiIdapricot.org
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